
ber for many years before step-

ping down this past year.  He has 

been instrumental in running the 

Weekday Tournaments and on 

behalf of both the Board and the 

Membership, we thank Jim for 

his years of terrific service and 

generous hours he has dedicated 

to our club. 

November’s meeting at Riverwalk 

was our first meeting there, but I 

don’t think it will be our last.  

The staff there was gracious and 

accommodating and I expect our 

future November General Mem-

bership meetings will be held 

there.  Until daylight savings time 

returns, we will be holding our 

Board Meetings on the third 

Tuesday of the month at 6:30 at 

the library in Carmel Valley.  

Once daylight savings time re-

turns, I expect we will be back at 

our office in the cart barn at 

Torrey Pines. 

 I am pleased with the 

progress we are making with 

regard to Pace of Play.  Kevin 

McClean has been named as the 

head of the Pace of Play and 

Rules Committee. We have in-

stalled marshals at our events and 

are now working on a Pace of 

Play Policy to be enacted.  No one 

wants to be told they are slow 

players.  And no one wants to be 

harassed by either other mem-

bers, marshals or golf course staff 

regarding their pace of play.  

However, it has become a real 

threat to our existence on the 

course.  We met with the Director 

of Golf at Torrey Pines and were 

given a clear directive.  Either we 

increase our Pace of Play, or we 

will face the real possibility that 

our tee times will move from the 

mornings to late afternoons.  We 

would be put on the course after 

all the general public times.  He 

indicated that if we are moved to 

the later afternoon time slots, we  

Members of TPMGC: 

 First, congratulations to 

our new Board Members:  Roy 

Burchill and Steve Arkin who 

were both elected at the General 

Membership Meeting in Novem-

ber at Riverwalk Golf Course.  

And also to Rob Hill who was 

appointed by the Board to replace 

Board Member John Standish.  

John had been an integral part of 

the Board in a number of posi-

tions, most recently as Prize Fund 

Chairman.  John has moved out of 

San Diego and was unable to con-

tinue serving on the Board.  Rob 

Mills was the next leading vote 

getter at the election in November, 

thus the Board felt he was the 

logical choice to take John’s posi-

tion.  All three of them have “hit 

the road running” and are excited 

to be a part of the Board.  The 

Membership is fortunate to have 

three capable and energetic mem-

bers to take positions on the 

Board.  Roy will be taking over 

scoring duties for the weekday 

away events, Steve is assisting in 

Tournament set up and Rob has 

taken over as the new Prize Fund  

Chairman. I would also like to 

extend a heartfelt thank you to 

former Board Member Jim  

Kerr.  Anyone that has been a 

member of the club for more than 

a year or two and has played in a 

weekday event is familiar with 

Jim.  He had been a Board Mem-

 

 

 

can play at whatever Pace of Play 

we want.  However, we will have 

no one to blame but  

ourselves if numbers of our mem-

bers are unable to finish their 

round of golf.   

 Again, this is not hap-

pening for the time being.  But he 

has indicated that we are now “on 

the clock” so to speak about im-

proving our Pace of Play.  If you 

are asked by a member or one of 

our marshals to “pick it up a bit,” 

please be cooperative.  Anyone 

found to be giving our marshals a 

difficult time on the course might 

find their playing time in our 

events restricted.  They are here 

to help. 

 Finally, at our January 

Board Meeting, I was re-elected 

to serve another year as your 

President.  I am honored to do so 

and look forward to another 

terrific year at Torrey Pines.  The 

coming year will be challenging, 

as we will not have access to the 

North Course.  Due to the fact 

that we will have limited tee time 

availability, I am pushing an 

agenda that will return more 

available tee times to the mem-

bership.  We are now working on 

limiting Board Member, Past 

Presidents and Volunteer prefer-

ential access to the tournaments.  

I expect to have a report to de-

liver to you by the end of next 

month. 

 As always, if any mem-

ber has a question or comment, 

please feel free to contact me 

directly.  I am always open to 

discussing the club and/or issues 

with you and pride myself on my 

quick response time.. 

 

Michael S. Berg 

President, TPMGC 

(619) 239-2186 

msberg@attglobal.net 

Pres idents Corner By: Michael Berg, Club Pres ident  

Special points of interest: 

 Presidents Corner, Message 

from the Pres. 

 Know the Rules! Rules and Con-

duct Kevin McLean 

 Calendar of Events. 

 Tournament Committee 

 Weekend News 

 Weekday News 

 Membership News 

 TP North Update 

  

   New P.O. Box Address 

 

TORREY PINES MEN’S 

GOLF CLUB 

PO BOX 327 

RANCHO SANTA FE, 

CA 92067 

 Http://Tpmgc.org 
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Know the Rules 
T P M G C  2 0 1 5  

B o a r d  o f  
D i r e c t o r s  

 
Michael Berg 
President  

Peter L. Born 
Vice-President 

Brian Dresser  
Secretary 

Ken Bien   
Treasurer 

Board Members  
Michael Berg  
Ken Bien 
Peter Born  
Brian Cincotta  
Marshal Dhillon 
Brian Dresser  
John Hoffman  
Bob Hood 
Roy Burchill  
Steve Arken 
Kevin McLean 
Larry Prosi  
Bill Riordan  
Mark Sorenson  
Rob MIlls 

M E M B E R  H O L E  

I N  O N E :  

If you make a hole in one the 

Club pays you $100, contact  

jstandish@tpmgc.org for 

payment, and send me an 

email and I'll include it in the 

n e x t  n e w s l e t t e r  — 

bornsd@san.rr.com 

C A L E N D A R  O F  

E V E N T S  

WEEKDAY TOURNAMENTS 

UPCOMING 

02/25/2016  Torrey South 

03/02/2016 Balboa 

03/10/2016 Twin Oaks 

 

WEEKEND TOURNAMENTS 

UPCOMING 

03/05/2016 Torrey North 

 

04/24/2016  Torrey South 
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Handicap Chair..   
I continue to correct scores that were double posted do to the Club posting scores via TPP  
(Tournament Pairing Program).  Please verify with your tournament chair if your tournament is  
being scored using TPP, if so please do not post unless directed by the tournament Committee.    
  
If you have issues with scores that are in your record, please e-mail the handicap chair with the  
specific issue including all information, day, course, tees, ESC, and make sure to include your  
GHIN number.  
  
Marc Sorensen  

WEEKDAY TOURNAMENT UPDATE 

 

 The remainder of the 2016 weekday tournament schedule will be published soon…look 

for it on our website! 

 Please note - there are some changes in effect for our upcoming tournaments. Due to the 

renovation of North, we will be playing one tournament a month on South for the next 8 months. 

For our away play, we have lined up some new courses mixed in with some of our favorites. There 

will be four Monday tournaments at private courses, one per quarter, along with monthly tourna-

ments at Balboa on Wednesdays.  The remainder of the schedule will be played on Thursdays. 

Since there will be limited access to Torrey Pines, we encourage you to consider  playing some of 

our away events.  

 Our SCGA Better Ball of Partners will be on April 14 on Torrey Pines South. 

Because of the success of last year's Fall Frolic, we will bring back the Spring Fling on April 21, 

and Fall Frolic on October 7 at Riverwalk this year.  This is a great event -  $63 includes green fees, 

cart, unlimited range balls, lunch and a door prize ticket.  Be sure and mark these events on your 

calendar. 

 The Senior Championship will be a two course event at Balboa on June 15  and Torrey 

Pines South on June 23.   

 PLEASE READ - Cancellation deadlines starting in February have changed and will be 

listed on each signup sheet.  The new deadline will always be 6 PM one week before the tourna-

ment. In order to avoid a late cancellation penalty, please be aware of the cancellation date when 

you sign up for a tournament. In addition, we fully anticipate that each month we will be oversub-

scribed for tournaments scheduled at Torrey Pines.   As a result, a revised priority policy will be in 

effect.  

 If you have been assigned a tee time at a Torrey Pines event, and you cancel it for any 

reason within the cancellation deadline, you will have a lower priority for the next Torrey Pines 

tournament than a member who did not play. Note: this lower priority policy change does not ap-

ply to away events, only Torrey Pines events in 2016. Also, if you are assigned a Tee time in a 

Weekend or Weekday event in the same month, you will not be able to participate in another Tor-

rey Pines event that month.  We feel this will give all members an equal chance for a tee time as-

signment.   

 

PACE OF PLAY.  It is also important you record the time you tee off, make the turn, and finish 

your round in the provided space on the scorecard.  We need this data to identify where we may 

have problems with pace of play and to validate the times with the courses we are playing.  If a 

card is turned in without accurate data, your foursome will be disqualified from the tournament.  

 

Please add your scores before turning in your scorecards.  When we post your scores for 

you it helps us ensure the data we enter into GHIN on your behalf is accurate. 

 
You cooperation and understanding will be appreciated.  

 

 

Bob Hood 

Weekday Tournament Chairman  

bob@hoodpromotions.com 

858  279-8600. 
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The Torrey Pines Men's Golf Club is proud to 

congratulate member John Hoffman on the 

terrific year he had last year on the course. 

John won the San Diego City Senior Tourna-

ment and then went on to qualify for the U.S. 

Senior Amateur Tournament.  He lost in the 

quarterfinals of the SCGA Senior Match Play 

Tournament, placed 10th in the SCGA Senior 

Medal Play event, and was runner up in the 

SCGA Senior Tournament of Champions.  But 

he wasn't done there.  He also won the Coro-

nado Men's Club Senior and Overall Club 

Championships as well as finishing in 10th 

place for total tournament points with the 

SCGA.  Congratulations John! 

Congratulations John Hoffman                   

  

 We have completed our an-

nual renewal process and our mem-

bership now stands at over 1100 

members! Please be certain that your 

E Golfer profile has a correct phone 

number and your date of birth. This 

is  now required information for 

membership Thank you for your co-

operation.  

 

Anyone now wishing to either Join 

our Club or Re Join as a Late Re-

newal, will need to pay $100.. If you 

have any membership questions, 

please contact  

 

Larry Prosi,  Membership Chairman  

The last 6 months of TPMGC Weekend play  brought 
us 2 new champions. Brett Makely prevailed in the 

Club Championship and Fred Fogerty won the Senior 

Championship. Congratulations to both of you !! They 
both represented TPMGC in their respective SCGA 

Tournament of Champions event. 

 We also had an excellent turn out for our 
Turkey Shoot where 60 members received a gift certifi-

cate and great weather helped us end the year with a 

Best 2 ball of 4 event in December, one of the last 
events to held on the North Course. 

 Last year, primarily through the help of Bill 

Riordan and Terry Mason we greatly  enhanced our 
communications with participating members and we 

intend to build on that to further improve scoring and 

reporting of results in the months ahead.  
 This upcoming year ,with the renovation of 

the North , will present us with some challenges in 

providing events to our members on Torrey Pines 
courses. We are attempting to fill in the open slots on 

the calendar at other courses, particularly utilizing 

Balboa for TPMGC  events. The calendar page lists 
most of the events scheduled with a few more in the 

works. You will notice that our SCGA Better Ball 

qualifier is in April with a 1 day event  and , the Club 
Championship in October will be a 2 day medal play 

event  instead of our usual match play.  
 Thanks for all your participation and coop-

eration throughout the past year and I hope to see most 

of you in one of our upcoming Weekend events.   

Weekend Tournament Report Membership Update 

This year we have a total of 31 players 

on our team. This is the largest number 

of players that we have ever had. We 

have 8 new members joining the team 

this year. I want to thank all those who 

expressed an interest in joining the team. 

The 2016 season kicked off on January 

11 as we faced  Meadowlake  at the 

Vineyard Golf Course (their home 

course). We had a tough 11-7 loss. We 

then played them at our home course 

(Riverwalk), but fell short with another 

11-7 loss. Not a great start for our team, 

but there are 19 matches left and many 

opportunities for wins. The regular sea-

son ends in October, with the playoffs 

following the end of the season. Our 

team goal as always is to finally make 

the playoffs.  

If you want to follow our progress dur-

ing the season you can go on the leagues 

website at 

www.sdcsgolfleague.com.                                                      

Stephen Shushan 

  T.P. Senior Match Play Team 

 Once again, TPMGC made a significant contribution to the 

preparation of the course as members of Bunker Buddies.  A thanks goes 

out to all the Bunker Buddies volunteers from TPMGC,  with a special 

thanks to Bill Riordan for leading the effort.  Hope youôre well, recov-

ered and dry from all of your hard work from the 2016 Farmers Insurance 

Open.  Mark Marney, Scott Bentley, Lew Milburn, Rich McIntyre and 

Wayne Carpenter, on behalf of the City of San Diegoôs Golf Division 

staff, is greatly appreciative of the help and thank the entire Menôs Club 

volunteer ñBunker Buddiesò staff for a tremendous job in helping prepare 

for the 2016 Farmers Insurance Open.  Our groupôs dedication and ability 

to adapt to change during a difficult weather week made the Cityôs Tor-

rey Pines team even more proud to be associated with such a fine group. 

The work performed by the volunteer group was exemplary.  The PGA 

Tour agronomy officials were equally appreciative of the Bunker Buddies 

efforts during the entire week.  This is great recognition with all the many 

bunkers and unusual conditions as we had during the week. 

 Thanks to all for your hard work and having so many well 

trained and ambitious volunteers to help on a daily basis.  It was a great 

tournament and a super week.   

 The city has highest regards to the entire ñBunker Buddiesò 

team.  They look forward to seeing us all out on the course.  Be sure to 

say ñHiò to Rich and Wayne when out on the course.   

 

  Torrey Pines Men’s Club Helps San Diego’s Golf Division  

            prepare for 2015 Farmers Insurance Open 



Torrey Pines Men’s Golf Club  

Newsletter Date February 2016 Page 4 

Happy New Year to all our members.  This year’s resolution is to finish all our rounds in under 4 ½ hours.  And unlike dieting, it’s easy to do.  Here’s how: 

 

Play at Good Pace and Keep Up. A nice brisk walk is good for you and you may find you play even better. 

 

Be Ready to Play. Don’t be caught leaning on your driver after everyone else has already teed off.  Be warmed up, focused, and ready to bomb it 300 yards 

down the middle of the fairway (like I always do).  Play ready golf.  Unless someone in your group birdied the last hole, you can step up and swing away 

even if you had a snowman.  And don’t forget to play a provisional ball (Rule 27-2) if you think your ball might be lost or out of bounds (make sure you 

announce it in a loud voice first), whether after a drive or iron shot to the green.  It will save a lot of time.   

 

Looking for a Lost Ball. Under Rule 27-1 you have 5 minutes to find your ball after you reach the area where you think it was lost.  This may be the most 

abused rule in golf (“It must be here somewhere and I don’t want that penalty stroke – should a played a provisional.”) Two lost balls separately searched 

for 10 minutes total guarantee you will fall behind and not finish within 4 ½ hours.  Having everyone track your shot should avoid having to do this. But if 

it’s not where you think it is, call for help, look for a couple of minutes, then play another.  No more than 5 minutes. 

 

Plan Your Shot Before You Get to Your Ball. Golf is like chess – I know you’re always thinking two shots ahead like me (“Doh! The pin is on the left side of 

the green?!”) Once you’re off the tee, check out the distance and pin placement before you reach your ball. Get a range finder watch.  They’re the best.  

You’ll know the distance as you approach your ball, so you can be taking your club out as you reach your ball. Rule 10 provides that the ball farthest from 

the hole is played first, but there is no penalty for playing out of turn.  Let the others know you’re going to hit and swing away!  (And don’t get too me-

chanical. Remember what Bobby Jones said, “We swing the golf club, don’t forget to just swing it.” You’ll be surprised how much easier and more fun that 

is than 20 swing thoughts. And remember also what Yogi Berra said when asked what he’s thinking when he hits a baseball: “Nothing. I can’t think and hit 

at the same time.” 

 

Be Efficient on the Putting Green. Assess your putt as you approach the green. Walk around your ball before you mark it so you already have a sense of 

pace and line. With permission, putt when ready. The next to last player to putt out should replace the flagstick, the others should head to the next tee and 

tee off – unless the putt is for eagle, and then I’d stick around to watch it. Record the scores when you get to the next tee, not on the green just played. 

Be Helpful to Others in Your Group. Some of us don’t have the best eye site, and a ball can be lost in the clouds. Help your fellow players by watching their 

shots.  And follow the ball to see where it ends up, not just the general area -- I’ve learned that from experience. Fill a divot or rake a bunker if needed. 

When Sharing a Cart, Use a Buddy System. Don’t wait in the cart while your cart mate hits and then drive to your ball. Get out and walk to your ball with 

a few clubs. Or, drive to your ball after you drop your cart mate off and then pick him or her up after you hit. 

Be Kind to Players Assistants and make the Irrelevant. Torrey Pines requires us to use players assistants.  Their job is to make sure each group keeps up to 

finish in 4 ½ hours.  They should only have to congratulate you on your fine pace of play, but on occasion you may need a reminder, so take their sugges-

tion with grace and good humor.  Even better, don’t ever give them a reason to urge you to play faster. Make them irrelevant. 

You can play efficiently and still enjoy the game, even have time to share your favorite golf joke.  Maybe we can’t lose 10 pounds this year, but we can play 

in 4 ½ or less.  Let’s do this. 

Thanks. 

Kevin McLean, Players Assistants and Pace of Play Chair 

            Rob Mills                Steve Arkin            Roy Burchill 

Your New TPMGC Board of Directors for 2016 


